
OFFICE OF THE ASSISTANT SUPERINTENDENT FOR EDUCATIONAL SERVICES 

 

To:  Dr. Mike Riggle 

From: Rosanne Williamson 

Re: Library Per Capita Grant – required review of application summary 

Date: November 6, 2013 

 
Our annual application for the Library Per Capita Grant requires that we share 
with the Board of Education our district’s compliance with the Illinois School 
Library Standards.  These standards were adopted by the Illinois School Library 
Media Association in 2005 and are found in a publication entitled:  Linking for 
Learning: The Illinois School Library Media Program Guidelines, 3rd edition, 
2010.   
 
This grant provides the district with 72 cents per student or a total of 
approximately $3450 - monies which collectively will be used in the libraries to 
purchase some additional electronic resources/digital materials to enhance the 
resources accessible over the internet to students even when the library is 
closed. 
 
Attached is a document that affirms the district’s compliance in meeting the 
standards of the Illinois School Library Media Association [(75 ILCS 10/8.4(5)], 
identifies how FY2014 grant funds will be used and attests that the district 
followed required fiscal reporting and accountability relative to FY2012 grant 
funds (Because these grant funds have lagged in coming to districts from the 
State, the FY2013 grant award expenditures report will be a component of the 
FY2015 grant application. 
 
The Board simply needs to review this document which should be included on 
the consent agenda for the regular board meeting on November 12, 2013. This 
represents the Board’s approval of our grant application and acknowledgement 
of our compliance with the requirements of this grant. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 




















